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Province finalizes site for future therapeutic community

The future location for a therapeutic community in Red Deer was announced today, with the Provincial
Government identifying 10 acres of land within the Chiles Industrial Park as the future site in Red Deer. The
facility, announced on June 18, 2020, will be home to 75 treatment beds and will provide long-term residential
treatment to individuals struggling with addiction.

Where will the future therapeutic community be located?

The 10 acres of land identified for development of the Provincial residential treatment community is located
approximately one kilometre north of Highway 11A and Gaetz Avenue, in the Chiles Industrial Park, directly
adjacent to Highway 2A in north Red Deer.

How was the location chosen?

The Province of Alberta and City of Red Deer worked collaboratively to select a location that responds to the
long-standing need for residential treatment in Red Deer. The site was selected as there is enough available
land for the self-contained facility, it is away from the urban core but still accessible to community services
such as health care, and is vacant and able to be temporarily developed within the timeframe needed.

Ten acres of land located in the Chiles Industrial Park in north Red Deer was identified as the future site for
the facility. This site respects the needs of future clients, businesses, residents and the entire community in
mind.

Who owns the land, which is designated for the future therapeutic community?

Formerly owned by The City of Red Deer, the Province of Alberta signed an agreement to purchase the land
from The City of Red Deer with the intent to build a therapeutic community. The agreement is in place for five
to ten years, and if the Government of Alberta chooses to move the facility to another site, the land will return
to The City of Red Deer.

When will the land be developed?
The transfer of the land will occur on or before fall of 2021, with the Province currently indicating it plans to
start accepting clients by the end of the year. Development is expected to begin this summer.

What zoning and approval processes are needed before development can proceed?

The Province of Alberta has indicated they intend to get the facility up and running as quickly as possible,
and will be responsible for zoning and policy considerations. Citizens with questions or concerns about
approvals and development processes can reach out to the Ministry of Infrastructure, or to our local MLAs
(Mr. Jason Stephan, MLA for Red Deer South or the Honourable Adriana LaGrange, MLA for Red Deer
North: www.assembly.ab.ca/members/members-of-the-legislative-assembly).

Who will operate the future therapeutic community?
The site will be owned by the Province, and operated by an accredited agency. The Provincial Government
will be launching a formal request for proposal (RFP) process to select an agency to operate the facility.

How much will the future therapeutic community cost?

The estimated cost for the future facility is still to be determined, with all funding coming from The Province of
Alberta as part of its economic recovery plan. There is no City of Red Deer operating investment into this
facility. The City, however is contributing in-kind capital contributions through a utility connection to bring
water and sewer servicing to the development as well as providing some additional landscaping for the area.
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